
Public Notification 
 

Lead 
In accordance with the New York State Department of Health regulations, school districts 
are required to conduct tests of lead and copper content levels in water for all facilities for 
which they supply their own water. 
 
In compliance with these regulations, Saranac Central School conducts water screening 
tests at the Saranac Middle School and Senior High Schools and at the Saranac 
Elementary School.  All test results were within the New York State Department of 
health guidelines. 
 
For addition information or questions, please contact Director of Facilities II, Jamie 
Giroux, at 565-5621. 
 
Asbestos 
In accordance the Federal Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Asbestos Hazard 
Emergency Response Act (AHERA), all public and private K-12 schools in the United 
States are required to inspect their facilities for asbestos.  An additional requirement of 
the regulations is that the parents and staff are to be informed that the inspection was 
completed. 
 
AHERA inspects were performed in 2010.  This notice is intended to serve as Saranac 
Central School’s notice that it is in compliance with the AHERA regulations. 
 
In 2010, the Asbestos Monitoring Control Plan was updated for all District buildings, as 
required by AHERA regulations. 
 
These records and results are available to the public upon request.  For additional 
information or questions, please contact Director of Facilities II, Jamie Giroux, at  
565-5621. 
 
 


